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• The December financials were presented by Mark Buening who reviewed each operating 

division. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The next regularly scheduled meeting is 3 p.m. Feb. 7, 2022, via WebEx. 

Spokane Park Board  
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3 p.m. Tuesday, Jan. 10, 2023 
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Mark Buening – Parks Finance/Budget Director 

 



MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order at 3:01 p.m. by committee chair Bob Anderson.  
 
Action items:  
1. 
 
Discussion items:  
1.  
 
Standing report items:  
1. December financials – Mark Buening presented an overview of the December financials. There 
will not be a financial report in February but there will be one in March. 1) Natural Resources – There 
was a retro COLA in December which reflects in this month. This was not in the budget, but a 
contingency amount was built in to account for this cost. Revenues are about $62,000 less than last 
year, and expenses are about $271,000 more than last year. 2) Recreation – Revenues are about 
$335,000 higher than last year. Expenditures are about $586,000 higher than last year, reflecting 
greater program activity. Overall level of subsidy is about $2.6 million, compared to about $2.3 million 
last year, which is a difference of about $252,000. 3) Riverfront – Revenues are about $832,000 
higher than last year. Expenditures are about $656,000 more. Overall expenditures over revenues 
are about $176,000 less than last year. 4) Park Ops – Revenues are about $44,000 less than last 
year. Expenditures are about $393,000 more than last year. Overall expenditures over revenues are 
about $4.6 million, compared to about $4.2 last year, a difference of about $437,000. Salaries and 
wages account for much of this. 5) Admin – Revenues are about $756,000 greater than last year. 
Operating costs are about $735,000 higher. This does not include the $1.25 million transfer to Fund 
1950. Services and charges are $192,000 more than last year, primarily due to the Hertz rental lease 
being paid out of Admin. Overall revenues over expenditures are about $9.5 million, compared to 
about $10.8 million last year. 6) Capital – Expenditures are about $258,000, compared to about 
$900,000 last year, which reflects costs being transferred to the 1950 Fund. Capital expenditures will 
be under review in the 13th month. 7) 1400 – Total revenues are about $1.9 million more than last 
year. Operating expenditures are about $2.7 million more. Capital outlay is about $638,000 less than 
last year. Overall revenues over expenditures are about $307,000. YTD cash balance is about $2.3 
million. 8) Golf – Revenues are about $323,00 over last year, withholding the Facility improvement 
Fee. Expenditures are about $142,000 more than last year. Capital expenditures are about $500,000 
more than last year. Overall revenues over expenditures are about $707,000. YTD available cash is 
about $735,000. YTD debt service payments are about $535,000. YTD cash balance is about $2 
million in the FIF reserve. 9) 1950 – Mark Buening presented a spreadsheet which provided an 
overview of Fund 1950.  
 
 
 
Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 3:25 p.m.  
 
 
 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is 3 p.m. Feb. 7, 2022, via WebEx. 
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